
SPSO decision report

Case: 201402836, A Medical Practice in the Dumfries and Galloway NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C complained that when he attended his medical practice the GP who saw him did not tell him that he could

stop his diabetic medication. As a result, he had continued to take it for a year, and he wondered whether this was

detrimental to his health. The practice apologised and explained that the GP recalled discussing the matter with

Mr C at the time but forgot to amend the repeat prescription list. They said that by continuing with the medication,

Mr C did not come to any harm.

After taking independent advice from one of our medical advisers we found that, although we could not establish

exactly what the GP and Mr C discussed, it was the GP's intention to stop the medication at that time. However,

human error prevented the medication from being removed from the repeat prescription list. Because of this, we

upheld Mr C's complaint. However, as the practice had already apologised to Mr C and reminded staff about

properly documenting conversations with patients, we did not make any recommendations.
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